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CROSS AND  STABLE  CHURCH
ANNUAL  GENERAL  MEETING  AGENDA   

11 MARCH  2012
 
1.	 Apologies for Absence
2.	 Minutes of the last AGM held on 13 March 2011
3.	 Matters arising from those minutes
4.	 Annual Reports for 2011, attached
5.	 Acceptance of the Financial Statement
6.	 Acceptance of the Membership List
7.	 Appointment of Church Officers
	 a) 	 Wardens: 				    Currently Bob Cross		  continues 	  
	 b)	 Secretary				    Currently Gwen Green		  continues
	 c)	 Treasurer				    Currently Gill Grant		  continues
	 d)	 Minutes Secretary			   Currently Gwen Green		  continues
	 e)	 Team Leaders:
		  1)	 Senior Steward		  Currently Ken Brine		  continues
		  2)	 Worship			   Currently Bob Cross		  continues
		  3)	 Junior Church		  Currently Gill Grant		  continues 
		  4)	 Pastoral Group		  Currently no one in post		  Amy Head 
		  5)	 Furnishings & Flowers	 Currently no one in post 
		  6)	 Christian Aid Rep		  Currently Gill Grant		  continues
		  7)	 Social Events			  Currently Jeanette Smith		  Joan Wilson 
		  8)	 2 Reps without portfolio	 Beverley Zialor, Amy Head		  Amy Bright, Alice Maynard

8.	 Representatives - to be elected or nominated where appropriate
		  a)	 SEP				    Currently Bob Cross, Gill Grant	 continue
		  b)	 Mission Partnership		  Currently Gwen Green		  Gwen Green, Paul Bright 
		  c)	 Management Committee 	
			   Two representatives of MP  	 Paul Smith, Mary Cotes		  Andy Jowitt
												            John Robertson
			   Four nominated representatives of the  
				    Stantonbury Ecumenical Partnership -  
					     Bob Cross, Amy Bright, Peter Green, Ken Brine	 continue

9.	 For information only: 

		  a) 	 Management Committee (Charity No 1017685)
				    Two User Group Representatives 		  vacancies				  
				    Two Residents Representatives  		  vacancies
				    One rep. of the Milton Keynes Council 	 Rick Brackenbury 
				    One rep. of the Linford Parish Council	 Beverley Labbett

		  b)	 Cross and Stable Church & Community Centre Trustees. Charity No 1017685 
				    The Centre Trustees	 David Labbett nominated by Milton Keynes Council	  
							       John Wheaver nominated by Milton Keynes Council
				    The Parish Trustee	 Joan Wilson nominated by Linford Parish Council		
				    The Church Trustees	 The Pastoral President (represented by Mary Cotes, John Robertson)	
						      	 The Vicar by virtue of office
							       Amy Head nominated by the Vicar

		  c)	 Directors of Cross and Stable Charity. (Charity No 800370)			 
				    Vicar, Ken Brine, John Wheaver, Paul Brookman, Peter Green

10.	 Any Other Business: 

11. 	 Date of next AGM
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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting  
of The Cross and Stable Church

Held on Sunday 13th March 2011

Present:  The Reverend Paul Smith (in the chair) together with 19 members and friends.

1. Apologies for Absence
None

2. Previous Minutes
The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on the 7th March 2010 were agreed and signed 
by Rev Paul Smith, following a few amendments.   There were no matters arising.

4. Annual Reports
All the reports for 2010 had been circulated beforehand. Thanks to Peter and Gwen Green for 
assembling, photocopying and stapling them.  They were agreed. Amy Bright requested greater 
outreach viz that the 4 Evening Services at Cross and Stable should be advertised in advance; 
that the Mothering Sunday Worship on April 3rd should incorporate the wider Deaf group; that 
monies in unrestricted funds should be used to promote outreach.  She recommended an Oxford 
promotion Mending the Gap (between young and old) according to the Door advert. Paul Smith 
questioned that four services being used for outreach as they were intended to help Cross and 
Stable regroup with help from the Stantonbury Partnership. Note the following dates: 27 March 
2011 at 7.30pm with Rev Peter Ballantine:Prayer and Puddings; 26 June at 7.30pm and October 
16 at 6.00pm - as a Methodist Circuit Service.

5. Financial statements 2010
The accounts were accepted subject to the approval of independent examiners; proposed by Bob 
Cross and seconded by Joan Wilson. Gill was thanked for all her work as Treasurer. Amy Bright 
declared that we need to remember we paid £12,000 for Quota in 2010. For 2011 this has been 
reduced at our request to £8,000,  yet continuing the same (if not more) ministerial input.  The 
treasurer wished to say that if we have more funds we could pay a little more. The Youth and 
Holiday Clubs Fund called Restricted should be labelled Designated but could be reviewed at 
the next Officers meeting on 12 April.  Paul also thanked those who count the collections week 
by week after Sunday services and make sure they are banked. Also all those who support us by 
their generous giving. 

6. Membership list
The adoption of the present membership list (dated 31 December 2010) was agreed subject to a 
few amendments. Because of Data Protection Act this list is for members only. There will be no 
addresses, telephone nos or e-mails on the list for the greater Parish/Partnership.

7. Appointment of Church Officers
The list of Church Officers was proposed en bloc by John Wheaver and seconded by Bob Cross 
, with the amendment that Amy Head be added to 7e:8 and the names of Richard Crawshay and 
Olukemi Aderemi be omitted from those Officers without portfolio - to be ratified by the Stan-
tonbury Parish AGM on May 5th when 2 Parish wide Church Wardens will also be elected. [At 
present Bob Cross is one of them].
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8. Election of Representatives
a) SEP : Bob Cross and Gill Grant - SEP AGM on 5 May.
b) Mission Partnership : Gwen Green. Next Meeting of Mission Partnership Assembly on 6 June 
when new regulations will come into being, and present representatives may be voted off.
c) Management Committee. It is advisable that representatives are not also Trustees of the 
building to avoid conflict of interest. However, Paul Smith will serve on both committees by 
virtue of office. Bob Cross, Amy Bright, Paul Smith, Peter Green, Ken Brine.
This list was proposed by Ken Brine and seconded by Paul Bright, and agreed by all.

9. For information:
a) Cross and Stable Management Committee have Beverley Labbett (Linford Parish 
Council), Richard Brackenbury (MK council) members. There are vacancies for area and user 
representatives.
b) Cross and Stable Community Centre Trustees: David Labbett, John Wheaver, Joan Wilson, 
Amy Head, Mary Cotes and Paul Smith to serve.
c) Cross and Stable Charities Directors (No 800370) Paul Smith, Ken Brine, John Wheaver, 
Peter Green and Paul Brookman to serve.

9. Any Other Business
a) Paul Bright asked if members would like to have coffee and hot cross buns after the Good 
Friday 10am service at Cross and Stable.  All said ‘Yes please’. Paul and Amy to do the refresh-
ments.
b) Nick Read on behalf of the North Bucks Branch of Bell Ringers within the Oxford Diocesan 
Guild of Bell Ringers spoke of a project called ‘The Big Ring Pull’ to take place in the Middle-
ton Hall, CMK, in the Autumn - hopefully attracting new recruits to campanology. If there are a 
substantial number of recruits [36?] he asked if the venue for the following training programme 
could be Cross and Stable. It could entail 3 consecutive Saturdays and some weekly sessions. 
The intention would be to instal a silencer (£600) to stop the noise of bell ringing annoying 
the neighbourhood.  He, Nick Read, is hopeful of becoming the Tower Captain/Leader for this 
Church - which has already been agreed by Alan Marchbank, present tower captain, who heads 
up the ringers on 1&3 Sundays before worship and on Tuesday evenings. There was a very sym-
pathetic response to this possibility provided the practicalities could be agreed. It was felt to be a 
great positive use of resources which we have here.

10.  Date of the next AGM - 18 March 2012, [Passion Sunday] 

N.B.  Later of date of the next AGM changed to - 11 March 2012  (3rd Sunday of Lent) - 
owing to clash with Mothering Sunday.

The meeting closed with the Blessing at 12.45pm

												          

        

					     Signed: Chairman                                   Date	 .
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Downs Barn Minister’s Report 2011 - 2012

INTRODUCTION
Over the last year I have continued to try and develop the joint role of being Minister with pas-
toral charge of both churches within the Stantonbury Team, combined with being Team Rector. 
As from the beginning of May this year I will be exchanging my pastoral responsibility at Cross 
and Stable for that of St James, New Bradwell. I will be handing over pastoral responsibility for 
Cross and Stable to my colleague, Rev Andy Jowitt. This is as a result of some internal reor-
ganisation in the Partnership due to the retirement and expected non-replacement of Rev Chris 
Collinge. This will represent a considerable change after 9 ½ years of the current structures. 
Cross & Stable congregation will be much more affected than Willen.

PASTORAL RE-ORGANISATION
The changes to pastoral responsibility have come about as a result of a period of consultation by 
a small lay-led working party, and then, involvement of the Minsters Team in the final stages. 
The whole scheme was agreed at the November 2011 meeting of the SEC and ratified once all 
the 6 congregations in the Partnership had met to consider the proposed changes. All 6 were 
positive about the proposals, which were felt to be pragmatic and workable. There were some 
special considerations and pleas arising from the particular needs of each congregation, but the 
acceptance of the congregations was an important part of the process.

We will miss the presence and ministry of Chris Collinge who has been with us for the last seven 
and a half  years. We wish her well as she enters her retirement, but we are sure that she will con-
tinue to offer valuable and lively ministry in Slough where she is going to live.

REVIEW
The continuing decline in membership at Cross & Stable church has meant, amongst other 
things, increasing pressure on fewer individuals helping to run the building (strictly the respon-
sibility of the Management Committee). We have also possibly dropped below what is known as 
“critical mass” – the number of members needed in order to attract new membership that stays.

We have tried some initiatives including raising our profile and running an experiment with the 
arrangement of our seating and holding four quarterly evening services in Cross & Stable for the 
whole parish. This had variable impact and success. We had a very positive start with our church 
anniversary service in January well attended and positive. The March occasion was focussed on 
prayer for the congregations in our team, but less well attended. In June we had to cancel in fa-
vour of the Ecumenical Moderator’s farewell service. In October the Circuit service celebrating 
the new Methodist hymn book saw a packed church and a very positive and worshipful occasion. 
Whilst these occasions have been good in themselves, I’m not sure that they have necessarily 
contributed to the better shape of our congregation. After experimenting with a different shape of 
seating, we have more or less gone back to where we were.

Ministry to the deaf has been one area in which we have actually grown a little. As a result of 
holding a third annual signed carol service our monthly first Sunday service has increased a little 
in membership. One of the concerns arising from the new pastoral arrangements is that the deaf 
service and its special handling should continue to be a success story.

As I hand over to Andy Jowitt I hope that a change of Minister might help breathe some fresh-
ness into the life of the congregation. There may be new insights or initiatives that someone 

page 4



else can bring and I hope and pray, a positive future for the congregation whose home is here at 
Downs Barn.

I would like to thank the congregation for their faithfulness in worship and maintaining a pres-
ence here in this part of Milton Keynes. The area has changed a great deal over the last 20 years 
with much short-term residence and far fewer people who would be the natural church-going 
type. We are having to cope with a challenging setting. My personal thanks to you all for your 
friendship and support over the last 9 ½ years for Jeanette, Rob and myself. God bless you all!

Revd Paul Smith

Churchwarden’s Report 
It’s been a busy year and our first concern is always that worship takes [lace Sunday buy Sunday 
throughout the year.

This is enabled through our congregation and those who assist as well as they may week by week 
so that the Church is ready for the Vicar to take the service. We are all grateful for those Stew-
ards, Readers, Servers at Communion and the coffee makers who ensure that our services take 
place.; We are truly blessed for all their efforts

We must still be concerned with our numbers and the Officers have started to look at another 
form of church currently referred to as “Café Church”. In the new year we will be looking at 
examples of this elsewhere in the Parish [Christ Church] and the considering the place it may 
have in our worship. This will not necessarily replace our usual Sunday services but could be 
presented at a different time and/or day to widen our search in spreading the Gospel

The Stantonbury Partnership are still listening to our concerns and, in their Budget for 2012 have 
maintained a reasonable demand upon our resources. We are grateful for this and for the Ministe-
rial support received through the wider Parish.

We benefit from not having to maintain the Building which responsibility is carried by the Man-
agement Building and we are grateful to them for that maintenance and the improvements that 
have been instituted especially those installed towards the end of the year, the audio/visual sys-
tem and the Siolar panels which should benefit all the Users with whom we share this building

We are planning for change in the coming year and, although he is with us until April, I must 
express my personal and all our appreciation of his service with us. The re-organisation of the 
Parish Ministerial responsibilities means that ministerial responsibility for the Cross and Stable 
will fall upon Andy Jowitt with whom I am sure we will enjoy working.

Sad to see Paul go but we are reassured in that he remains our Rector and will appear from time 
to time to lead our worship

My personal thanks go to Paul and all those who help in our worship.

REC 25 February 2011

It was noted that 9  members use various Bible  Reading notes and Amy Bright was thanked for 
organising this.
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Report from the Worship Team for 2011
In the past year, as always, the Cross and Stable has held Services of worship in different styles. 
We use orders of service from the Anglican, Methodist, Baptist, and United Reform Churches, 
also from the Church of Southern India, a Lima Liturgy, or sometimes a service written by the 
Preacher.

The Service on the first Sunday of each month is signed for people with hearing difficulties. Our 
Vicar, Rev. Paul Smith, generally leads these Services.

Regularly we have varied the pattern slightly by having an Iona based Service alternating with 
the Lima style service on the fourth Sunday of each month.

We regularly partake in a Lay–led service which is generally well received and adds a new 
dimension to our sharing. The team is involved in the planning and preparation of these services 
which, now, figure in our plans for each three monthly cycle

The Worship Team meet most months to review past services and to plan for the future. Many 
other issues are also discussed including types of service, preachers and hymns.

On behalf of the whole congregation, we would like to thank all the willing volunteers who have 
played the organ or provided other musical accompaniment at our services and thank Paul for the 
effort he puts in to this particular aspect of our Worship as well as our gratitude for his choosing 
the hymns.

If you have any ideas, please tell a member of the team, a Warden or the Vicar.

REC 25 February 2011 

Ruminate
Ruminate is a Parish wide group of men who meet seven or eight times a year for fellowship.

The Meetings take various forms but are usually held at a local inn where good food always fea-
tures. Activities in the past year have included a visit to a Golf Club [with active participation] a 
gentle riverside walk ending with an inspection of the attractions of one of the local village pubs 
and talks from a visiting speaker who relates his life and Christian experience.

The year’s programme ended with a well attended Dinner and Quiz and the first meeting for 
2012 is on the 5th. March

Membership is open to all males and there is no fee. We meet our own costs and friends are al-
ways welcome. Attendance at Church is not a condition of membership.

REC 25 February 2012 

Report from the SEP Representatives for 2011
“Going Forward Together” was the theme for a Partnership meeting held on 15th January at 
Cross and Stable to consider recommendations from the Parish Review Report.  We discussed 
the balance between the local church and the Partnership.  It was agreed that the job of the Part-
nership is to support the churches within it and that “The point of togetherness is mission outside 
the church”.  No new actions were decided on. 

There have been joint Partnership evening services at 6pm almost every Sunday during 2011.  
The Service held at C&S on 23rd January celebrated our Church’s birthday and was well attend-
ed.  It is not possible to hold regular Services at 6pm at Cross and Stable because the building is 
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used by another Christian Church.  In October we hosted a Methodist evening service to mark 
the launch of a new Methodist hymn book.  This was led by Choirs and music groups from other 
churches in Milton Keynes.  The building was full of people, praise and worship.

The Rev. Chris Collinge has given notice of her decision to retire at the end of April 2012.  A 
group was formed to look at the future deployment of a Ministerial Team with one less person.  
After much discussion, both between the Clergy and Lay representatives from the Churches, it 
was decided to link Cross and Stable with Bradwell Church (minister Rev Andy Jowitt) and Rev 
Paul Smith would care for Willen and New Bradwell Churches. 

At the end of the financial year SEP Accounts showed a deficit of nearly £17000.  Current Assets 
are £32116. (figures are subject to the Accountants examination.)

A second edition of our NETwork magazine was published last summer.  It is an interesting and 
very professional looking magazine and was distributed to as many residents as possible.  Unfor-
tunately it is expensive to produce, so the Partnership has made an appeal for personal sponsors 
and business advertisements to support the production of the next issue in spring 2012.

The Partnership Website is kept up to date by a few volunteers.  The approved minutes of SEP 
Trustees’ Meetings will be published on the website.

In 2011 SEP supported a Week of Accompanied Prayer in Woodhill Prison.  Twelve prisoners 
took part.

During Holy Week, Rev Chris Howden and members of Christchurch organised a performance 
of “The Narrow Road” in Stantonbury Theatre, by the Riding Lights Theatre Group.  Nearly all 
seats were sold and all costs of production and publicity were met from ticket sales.

The SEP in conjunction with Bridgebuilder ran a “Christmas Cracked” presentation in South-
wood School.  (There will be 2 presentations of Easter Cracked” in C&S in March 2012)  These 
presentations bring the Gospel story to young people in an interesting and lively way.

Bishop John Pritchard delivered three Advent Talks in Churches in our Parish.

The inter-denominational sharing agreement at St James is still not resolved! 

The Rev. Peter Ballantine has been made an Honorary Canon of Christchurch Cathedral, Oxford.  
(His induction actually took place on 14th January 2012.)

Gill Grant & Bob Cross

Junior Church Report 2011
During 2011, the Junior Church held sessions once a month on the same day as the signed morn-
ing Service.  The average attendance was 5 children and 2 helpers.

Topics covered included the Lord’s Prayer and harvest.  We read the stories of Noah and Abra-
ham and Sarah.  We saw on video the stories of Jesus stilling the storm and turning water into 
wine at a wedding, and we heard the stories of Mary and Martha and the prodigal son.

We ask for your prayers that we can continue these sessions in 2012…

Gill Grant & Bob Cross
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Mission Partnership Report
The Mission Partnership of the Milton Keynes Churches Council is our wider ecumenical link as 
a Local Ecumenical Partnership. Mary Cotes the Ecumenical Moderator since 2003 said farewell 
at a special Sunday evening Service on 26 June 2011. A new successor to be called the Director 
of Ecumenical Mission, Rev Canon John Robertson, has been appointed and will be welcomed 
on 28 April 2012. 

The Assembly on 6 June 2011 held at St Augustine’s Roman Catholic Church, and acting as the 
Methodist Circuit Meeting, ‘affirmed the creation of a Milton Keynes United Area - an Associa-
tion drawing together the MK Methodist Circuit and the United Reformed Churches within its 
vicinity, to consolidate and develop ecumenical life.’

The Assembly of 8 November 2011 at Christ the King, received reports from a number of chap-
lains - all ecumenical in nature: Alan Hodgetts from HM Prison Woodhill, Daphne Preece, 
Hospital Chaplain, Andrew Gale, Oakhill Young People’s Training Centre and Nick Adlem the 
Chaplain of the Ecumenical School of Christ the Sower. Captain Jenny Dibsdell, S.A., spoke 
about her work as Chaplain to the Waterways, especially the Grand Union Canal area bordering 
Milton Keynes.

There are various projects linked to the Mission Partnership. The Leipzig-MK Link went to the 
Kirchentag held at Dresden in 2011 and were involved in a colourful stall advertising MK. This 
link is some 25 years old in October; and hopefully a group from Leipzig will visit from the 
4-9th and will include a special service at Christ the Cornerstone on 7th October at 6pm.  The 
Christian Environment Group had a recent meeting discussion ‘Nuclear: Disaster or Saviour’. 
The Theology Forum hosted a discussion on 5th March ‘Living and Believing in Later Life’ 
introduced by Professor Malcolm Johnson.								      

											           Gwen Green

Photocopier
A photocopier continues to be available to church members and other users of the Cross and 
Stable If you do wish to use this resource please contact Peter or Gwen.

During the year £100 has been spend on maintenance and £100 has been handed to the 
Management Committee for the use of the Snug. All costs for paper and toner have been met 
from income. All users have paid their bills. 50,000 copies have been made during the year at 
an average charge of about 2p a copy. A  balance of £1700 has built up against the time when a 
replacement copier is required.

The high cost of tinted A4 paper (currently £9 for 500 sheets compared with as little at £3.00 per 
500 for white) means we are charging 3p for copies onto tinted paper and the 2p price for copies 
onto white paper.

The present machine performs well and there is no immediate need to change. It has done just 
over a million copies from new. At only 50,000 copies a year it will be hard to justify a new 
machine or a colour copier. At the moment good quality laser colour copies can be ordered at 15p 
a copy. They would be 10p if we changed from black and white to a colour copier.

We do hope that for users and individuals to have access to a copier on the premises at very low 
rates is worth the inconvenience of the space taken up in the Snug.

Peter Green, 27th February 2012 
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Treasurer’s Report
The financial records for 2011 were kept as receipt and payment accounts.
The figures were prepared monthly and presented to the Officers at bi-monthly Church Meetings
A sum of £3,246.96 was received as Tax returned on gift-aided donations.
There was no Gift Day in 2011.
The Church received a gift of £500 from the Estate of Mrs Elsie Wilson
The final account at the end of December shows that there was a surplus of receipts against pay-
ments of £3483.47
£74.93 was collected at the signed carol service and forwarded to the Oxford Council for the 
Deaf. The loose collection money of £117.66 from the Christmas Services was collected for 
Open Door.This will be sent to Shelter-Open Door in January 2012
The amount collected for Christian Aid Week was £280 which was paid directly into Christian 
Aid’s Account.

Gill Grant

STATEMENT OF ASSETS AND LIABILITIES

			  31st December 2011			  31st December 2010	
ASSETS		

Investments	 					   
Deposit Fund CBF 		  3,025.87			   1,010.77	
			   3,025.87			   1,010.77
Current Assets					   
HSBC Account 		  207.52			   107.52	
CAF  Bank Account 		  4,890.32			   3,574.04	
Debtors 		  0.00			   0.00	
Unpresented banking		  183.66			   131.57	
Unpresented cheques    	  	 0.00			   0.00	
Cash in hand		  0.00			   0.00	
			   5,281.50			   3,813.13

Accounts Total	 			   8,307.37			   4,823.90
					   
FUNDS
					   
Unrestricted Funds			   7,115.76			   3,441.38	
Restricted: Church Bell Fund			   1000.70			   970.70	
Designated Fund (for organ repair)			   73.25			   48.25	
Designated for Open Door (2010 Hope Outreach UK)		  117.66			   363.57	
Funds Total				    8,307.37			   4,823.90

						    
Funds January 1st 2011			   4,823,90			   3,290.59	
Excess of receipts against payments			   3.483.47			   1,533.31	
Total funds December 31st 2011				    8,307.37			   4,823.90

					   
Other Assets:					   
Gift Aid Tax Claim (2011)			   1,768.00			   1,640.89
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RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS ACCOUNTS FOR 2011	 			 
	

GENERAL FUND
		  2011		  2010	
Receipts					   
Congregational					   
Covenants & Gift Aid		  3,801.15		  3,690.40	
Standing Orders		  5,700.40		  5,485.80	
Tax Recovered 		  3,246.96		  3,458.39	
Uncovenanted Planned Giving		  515.76		  566.67	
Collections & coffee		  1,120.26		  818.70	
Other Services (Lovat Fields)		  282.87		  424.58	
C&S Gift Day		  0.00		  2,255.00			 
			   14,667.40	       	15,819.54	
Other Income					   
Social events - coffee morning		  0.00		  20.50	
Donations and CAF Vouchers		  1,460.00		  1,506.45	
Bank Interest (current account)		  3.50		  1.77	
CBF Interest (deposit account)		  15.10		  5.68	
Baptisms Weddings Funerals fees		  293.50		  166.00	
Designated Funds for Church Bells		  30.00		  101.62 	for MAF	
Designated Funds for Church Organ		  25.00		  363.57 	for HOPE	
			   1,827.10			  2,165.59
					   
Total Income			   16,494.50	      	17,985.13
					   
					   
		  2011		  2010	
Payments					   
Ministry					   
Quota 		   8,000.00 		   12,000.00 	
			    8,000.00 		       12,000.00
	
Church rent to management committee 		   4,100.00 		   4,140.00 	
Church Services  (see note) 		   324.27 		   173.71 	
Junior Church 		  -		  -   	
Photocopies 		  73.86		   -	
Sundry  		   74.40 		   36.49 	  
			    4,572.53 			  4,350.20
		
Grants:  					   
Mission Aviation Fellowship 		   - 		  101.62		
Hope Outreach UK		  363.57		  -		
Oxford Council for the Deaf		  74.93			 
			   438.50			  101.62	

Total Payments 			    13,011.03 	    	   16,451.82 
					   
Excess of Receipts against Payments			   3,483.47			  1,533.31
					   

Note a:
Christmas Banner		  77.99		  14.90	
Christmas Leaflet	 	 168.64	 	 158.81	 	 	
Lent Books		  45.99
Flowers for Mothers’ Day		  15.95
Palm crosses		  15.70
		  324.27
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Cross and Stable Members and Friends					   

Members			   Friends	

Surname	 First Name	 Denom	 Surname	 First Name

Aderami	 Olukemi	 A	 Buchan	 Ann	
Argue	 Allen	 A	 Glen	 Mollie	
Baines	 Susan	 A	 Joseph	 Suresh
Bright	 Amy	 A	 Joseph	 Damayanthi
Bright	 Paul	 A	 Lubbock	 Lyndsey
Brine	 Joan	 A	 Wells	 Billy
Brine	 Ken	 A	 Leslie	 Payne
Casey	 Katie	 A	 Christopher	 Payne
Crawshay	 Richard	 B	 Joanne	 Payne
Cross	 Bob	 A	 Leslie	 Payne
Davis	 Charles	 M	 Wood	 Billy
Grant	 Gill	 B	 Sheil	 Chris
Green	 Gwen	 A	 Harvey	 Jenny	
Green	 Peter	 A	 West	 Phyllis
Head	 Amy	 M	 Gldney	 Hilda
Maynard	 Alice	 A	
Payne	 Elizabeth	 RC			 
Saunders	 Irene	 Other	 Organists
Smith	 Jeanette	 A	 Prisk	 Adrian		
Wheaver	 John	 A	 Rouse	 Helen
Wilson	 Joan	 A	
Zialor	 Beverley	 A	 Deaths in 2011
			   Wilson	 Elsie	
Anglican	 16				  
Methodist	 2		
Baptist	 2			 
URC	 0		
Other	 2			 
Total	 22			 


